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June 21, 2023 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION 
 
The Honorable Michael E. Horowitz 
Inspector General 
United States Department of Justice 
950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20530 
 
 
Dear Inspector General Horowitz: 
 

Empower Oversight Whistleblowers & Research (“Empower Oversight”) is a 
nonpartisan, nonprofit educational organization, which is dedicated to enhancing independent 
oversight of government and corporate wrongdoing.  It works to help insiders safely and legally 
report waste, fraud, abuse, corruption, and misconduct to the proper authorities, and seeks to 
hold those authorities accountable to act on such reports. 
 
 Please find attached an affidavit from an FBI employee who wishes to remain anonymous 
for fear of retaliation for this protected disclosure to your office. The affidavit describes 
statements by the FBI’s Deputy Director Paul Abbate that constitute evidence of intent to engage 
in reprisal against January 6th whistleblowers. It is relevant to FBI whistleblower cases under 
inspector general review, including cases involving other Empower Oversight clients. However, 
the affiant does not know and is not associated with our other clients. 
 

We ask that you independently corroborate this information and consider it in all related 
work undertaken by your office. Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions.  
 

Cordially,  
 
       /Tristan Leavitt/ 

Tristan Leavitt  
President  
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